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Good News
By Evan Kramer

We took another one of our
trips and thank everyone for
being patient with us for not
publishing our paper last
week.  As soon as Valerie

and I arrived back from Southern Califor-
nia we got a report about several local
controversies that have heated up since
we left for Los Angeles two weeks ago.
First I heard about growing public oppo-
sition to the Battle Rock Wayfinder Site
including a well attended public meeting
at the Senior Center on Wednesday, March
18. Then I heard of a proposed boycott of
Port Orford businesses by Brookings resi-
dents angered by having been ticketed for
exceeding the speed limit in the school
zone in front of Driftwood Elementary
School.  Then I saw some letters from
board members of Curry Health District
including one threatening to close our
local Curry Family Medical health clinic
in the aftermath of narrow voter rejection
of the $1.5 million dollar bond issue.  The
Health District board proposes to place
the bond issue on the May ballot and if
doesn’t pass this second time around the
Emergency Room in Gold Beach and
Curry Family Medical will be on the
cutting block.  The recent bond issue was
defeated in the Port Orford voting pre-

cincts by more than a 2.5 - 1 margin.

Now for some good news.  I saw Hege
Bakken at Chetco on Monday morning
and asked her about her two missing
dogs.  You may have seen their photo on
the posters Hege made and distributed
around Port Orford.  I was glad to hear
that her two golden retrievers wandered
back home the previous Wednesday after
being gone for eleven days.  They were a
bit bedraggled and had lost weight but
they’re home now and in good hands.

On Monday afternoon Sarah Thorne from
Eagle Point pointed out an injured duck
in front of the Cook Gallery.  She gath-
ered the duck up and brought it to the Fun
Zone.  I called Alice Pfand and she came
down and identified it as a male sea scoter
from the duck family.  She and her hus-
band Horst then took it to the millpond to
release it.  I called Horst on Tuesday and
he said the scoter did just fine once he had
been released in the pond and even did a
little flying.

The Wayfinder Site

I’ll bite the bullet and get to the number
one controversy in Port Orford.  The
Battle Rock Wayfinder Site construction
is well along the way as of Tuesday,
March 24.  I have been visiting the park
daily since coming back from Los Ange-
les and spoke with stone masons Don

Clewitz and Eric Carter on Tuesday.  They
have started placement of the stone facing
on the brick wall and from the look of
things it is going to be a time consuming
project but is being done by quality crafts-
men.

If people want to throw stones at people
responsible for the Wayfinder Site they
should start with me.  I supported the
Wayfinder Site from the very beginning
and attended the Community Resource
Team and city council meetings where it
was discussed in depth.  I voted in favor
of it at the CRT meeting where an advi-
sory vote was held.  Those in attendance
at that meeting overwhelmingly supported
the Wayfinder Site.  Thirteen groups and
governmental agencies wrote letters of
support to the Oregon Department of
Transportation in support of locating the
Wayfinder Site at Battle Rock Park.  They
include the Port Orford Chamber of Com-
merce, Rotary Club, Lion’s Club, Sunset
Garden Club, Community Resource
Team, Port Orford City Council, Port
Orford Parks Commission, Confederated
Tribes of Siletz, Bureau of Land Manage-
ment, Point Orford Heritage Society, City
of Port Orford, Oregon Economic Devel-
opment Department, Oregon State Parks
and the Curry County Planning Commis-
sion.

The planning and publicity for the

Peace & Harmony
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Port Orford



RICHARD AuFRANC
LAWYER

ALSO: CPA INACTIVE

COMMON SENSE

LEGAL ADVICE

BUSINESS - FINANCIAL
WILLS - PROBATES

TRUSTS - REAL ESTATE
Hwy 101 at 9th St.

332-2102

Grantland Mayfield Gallery
UNIQUE HANDCRAFTED GIFTS FROM NATURAL  MATERIALS

ART WORKSHOPS BY THE SEA

GLASS BLOWER ON SITE

Studio Blown Glass $ Fine Art $ Basketry
Fibre Artists $ Jewelry $ Sculpture $ Pottery
Wearable Art $ Visionary & Native American

(541) 332-6610
Open Daily 9-5, Extended Summer Hours

246 6th St. (Hwy 101), Port Orford, Oregon

2,000 sq ft $$$$$ More than 100 Area
Artists $$$$$ Gift Shop $$$$$ Boutique

Paintings $ Pottery $ Sculpture
Studio Blown Glass

Tide Predictions For Port Orford - 42° 44 N 124° 30 W
Produced by “Tides & Currents for Windows” version 2.0 by Nautical Software (503) 579-1414

Sun Moon
Date Midnight to Noon Noon to Midnight Rise Set Rise Set Phase

Thu Mar 26 4:06a 1.4 10:09a 7.6 4:36p -0.5 10:56p 7.4 6:08a 6:37p 5:50a 5:24p
Fri Mar 27 4:55a 0.6 11:02a 7.7 5:18p -0.4 11:34p 7.8 6:06a 6:39p 6:26a 6:36p NM
Sat Mar 28 5:44a -0.1 11:54a 7.7 6:01p -0.1 6:04a 6:40p 7:02a 7:48p
Sun Mar 29 12:14a 8.1 6:33a -0.6 12:47p 7.4 6:44p 0.4 6:03a 6:41p 7:39a 8:59p
Mon Mar 30 12:55a 8.2 7:24a -0.9 1:42p 7.0 7:28p 1.1 6:01a 6:42p 8:20a 10:08p
Tue Mar 31 1:38a 8.1 8:17a -0.9 2:40p 6.5 8:16p 1.7 5:59a 6:43p 9:03a 11:13p
Wed Apr 1 2:24a 7.8 9:13a -0.6 3:44p 6.0 9:09p 2.4 5:57a 6:44p 9:50a 12:14a
Thu Apr 2 3:15a 7.3 10:15a -0.3 4:56p 5.6 10:13p 2.9 5:56a 6:45p 10:40a 1:09a

Weather
Rainfall provided by the City of Port Orford Public Utilities Department

Other figures recorded at The Downtown Fun Zone & by the City

We apologize for the missing readings below.  This is still new to us and there was some
confusion about who was to do what when while we were away.  There is also a large
discrepancy between our high temperature readings in the 80’s and the city’s figures
in the 50’s for those date.  At this time we’re not sure what happened nor which figures
are correct.

Temperature High Wind
Date High Low Rain Wind Chill Barometer

Mon Mar 9 69 38 --- 20 31 30.44
Tue Mar 10 55 49 .53 25 32 30.44
Wed Mar 11 65 53 .51
Thu Mar 12 55 46 .80
Fri Mar 13 59 43 Trace 36
Sat Mar 14 58 43 .10 23 58 30.44
Sun Mar 15 84 43 .04 29 32 30.30
Mon Mar 16 55 40 Trace
Tue Mar 17 63 40 ---
Wed Mar 18 59 50 ---
Thu Mar 19 85 39 .15 31 27 30.20
Fri Mar 20 84 39 31 27 30.09
Sat Mar 21 58 52 35 31 30.19
Sun Mar 22 64 50 46 33 29.96

Services for Mildred Elliott

Funeral services for Mildred M. Elliott
are set for Thursday, March 26, 2:00pm,
at Port Orford Community Church.  She
died in Eugene on March 21.  She was
born on July 28, 1924 in Maple Park,
Missouri.  Reverend Mark Newman of
the Community Church will preside at
the church service with internment to
follow at Port Orford Cemetery.  Mrs.
Elliott is survived by her husband Forrest,
son Randy and daughter-in-law Kim
Elliott, daughter and son-in-law Jacque
and Pat Eldridge, brother C.W. McLeland,
four grandchildren and three great grand-
children.

Mildred belong to the Port Orford Com-
munity Church where she was an organist
and pianist.  She also belonged to the
Order of the Eastern Star.  Her hobbies
and interests included gardening and play-
ing the organ and piano.  Contributions to
the Diabetes Association are preferred.



Howard S. Lichtig
Attorney at Law

Bankruptcy
Injuries / Accidents
Criminal Defense

Marriage - Family Law
Probate / Conservators
Oregon & CA Licenses

332 - 6060

Hours:
7 am - 9 pm Every Day

Wheelhouse Restaurant
Dine and enjoy our ocean view

at Battle Rock Park in Port Orford

We only use
top quality products.

It costs us more,
but our customers

enjoy the best

Hwy 101  (264A W. 6th St.) Port Orford, OR

Coast Baseball League

Registration for youth baseball is now
beginning.  The forms have been distrib-
uted to each school and are available at
CHETCO FCU in Port Orford and
Langlois Market.  Boys or girls ages 5-8
will play T-ball, 9-12 will sign-up for
Little League and 13-16 year olds are
eligible for Babe Ruth League.  Tryouts
for 9-12 year olds will be held April 11,
1998 from 10:00am to noon at Driftwood
Elementary School Baseball Field, (we
will be in the Playshed if it rains).

We’re also soliciting the community for
sponsors for the T-ball and Minor teams.
If you or your business would be inter-
ested in sponsoring a team, please let the
league know immediately.  Your support
in the development of our youth is always
appreciated.

The league is also in need of volunteers
for the concession stand.  We not only
need volunteers to cover periods of time
during the games, but we need a volun-
teer to act as coordinator.  If you’re inter-
ested in helping out please call.

If you have any questions, please contact
league vice president, Tim Armi at 332-
5004 or president, Steve Martin at 332-
7003.

Senior News
By Mary Yoder

First I’d like to say thank you to the Sea
Breeze Florist flower shop for the beauti-
ful flowers they gave the center for St.
Patrick’s Day- really nice. Now what’s
coming up – Saturday March 28th is the
luncheon at 11:30am and rummage sale
from 8am till 1:30pm. to 12:30 – next the
membership meeting Tuesday, March
31st – 11am. Then after the meeting lunch
at the Port and Starboard. Oh, yes –
March 27th Dr. Flaxel will be at the center
to give free Glaucoma tests. He will do it
11:30 to 12:30 it is free. There is still
Income Tax help every Wednesday from
9 till 12 – this is till April 15th.

Now backwards – March 14th was corned
beef and cabbage dinner. It couldn’t have
been nicer – good crowd – good food.
Those that made it so nice were: Bessie
Laurson, June Dennison, Kay Neal, Lee
Hyle, Glorine Godfry, E. David Klein,
Judy Peacock Klein, Holly Klein, Dick
Clothier dishes and David Walkup.
Pauline Lenox taking care of the cash –
Francis Smith played the piano – real
nice. March 16th was pinochle – ladies
high Vaneta Marstal ladies low Betty
Keeler – Men’s high, E.J. Drew low

Charles Odon. We had fine tables and
you know what popcorn. You see it pays
to advertise.

March 19th was rotary. There are the
volunteers Mary Evans, Norma Ellis,
Lorraine Hass, Jan Black, Glorene Godfry.
Setting up the dining room Dee Hanshon
dishes by Bill Butt and Owen Miller.

Here is the latest – there will not be a
breakfast on April 12th – that is Easter
Sunday. There will not be a breakfast on
May 10th –that is Mothers Day. There
will not be rummage sales those two days
either.

Oh, yes Mr. What’s his name and Mrs.
What’s her name did the rummage sale.
Heard they got a long. I hope I haven’t
missed anyone or anything.

One last thing – the rummage sale the
28th is free – come and get it.

When clouds are gray I never mind
Some how it seems I always find
Some little joy to lighten care
And cheer me first by being there.

Life is a game we all must play
Each in his own and separate way.
It all depends upon your view
Which way the world appears to you

In every carnival the clown
can only rise by falling down,
For every man a set of rules –
and only those who cheat are fools.
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Spaghetti WSpaghetti WSpaghetti WSpaghetti WSpaghetti Westestestestest
March Mystery

Madness!
236 Hwy 101, Port Orford

Open for Dinner 5 PM $ Closed Tue. & Wed.
Reservations Appreciated (541) 332-WEST <=> (541) 332-9378

Lee’s Mobile RV Service
Repairs, Remodel, & Dryrot Repair

Appliance, Propane & Electrical Service

New & Used RV & Marine Parts

RV & Marine Sales & Storage

“We come to you”
Milepost 280.5, Highway 101 South

Bandon, OR
347-3398

Good Lights, Good Neighbors
By Joan Geiser

Ever check into a motel, settle in, turn off
the lights…then discover that the parking
area light shines through the drapes and
onto your pillow all night? In some neigh-
borhoods, homeowners are experiencing
the same “lighting trespass,” but they
can’t check out in the morning.

Asked why they employ outdoor lighting
around their homes, most people would
answer that they illuminate roadways,
entries, yards, sidewalks, and outbuild-
ings to improve visibility and increase
security. But, light directed outwards can
cause a blinding hazard rather than in-
creasing safety or visibility. And, light-
ing trespass occurs when poorly placed
outdoor lights shine onto a neighbors
property reducing privacy, creating glare,
or hampering vision.

A poorly designed or installed light can
cause glare (you see the direct light
source), and lighting trespass. It wastes
energy and resources, uselessly directing
light up and out, instead of down. This
contributes to sky glow and a loss of
nighttime environment what has been
termed “dark sky quality”. On the other
hand, a well-designed and properly in-
stalled fixture will result in lower operat-
ing costs and safer, friendlier lighting.

How might you be a more light-consider-
ate neighbor? Guidelines compiled by the
New England Light Pollution Advisory
Group and the International Dark-Sky
Association include:

1. Never over-light. Brighter is not
better. Overly bright lights create
visual “hot spots,” which can cause
areas between lights to appear even
darker.

2. Use “fully shielded” fixtures that
emit no light above the horizontal.
These increase safety since they have
very little glare.

3. Install fixtures to maximally direct
light onto targeted property, and to
minimize adverse impacts on neigh-
bors. Even fully shielded fixtures
will cast unwanted light onto neigh-
boring properties if positioned too
high.

4. Consider using high-efficiency
lamps. They cost more initially, but
quickly pay back in reduced mainte-
nance and operating expenses, and
longer life. Also consider lights with
motion detectors or timers which
will come on for a set time, when
needed, and then shut off.

Lighting should be beneficial, and con-
trolled. Effective, efficient lighting at
home will enhance a neighborhood, while
providing visibility, safety, security, and
plenty of starry, starry nights.



Curry Family Medical
The medical team that cares about you.

❦

Open weekdays 9 am to 5 pm
(541) 332-3861

THE CURRY FAMILY  MEDICAL  TEAM

William Cox M.D. & Peter Wolfe M.D.
and visiting medical specialists:

Robert Bolin, M.D. oncologist/hematologist;
John Flaxel, M.D., Jon Kintner, M.D. and Dennis Ottemiller, M.D., opthalmologists;

Oregon Health Plan patients welcome — both Family Care and DOCS!

Conversational Spanish Class

Southwestern Oregon Community Col-
lege is trying to establish a Conversational
Spanish Class for Gold Beach and Port
Orford. If you are interested in this class
for the spring quarter give us a call. We do
have an instructor and if we have enough
interest we will set up a class.

Call SWICC for more information or to
register. Gold Beach 247-2741, Brookings
469-5017, or Port Orford (Fridays) 332-
3023.

Lavender – Part 2
By Graeme Graydon

Lavender is known as the universal oil in
the world of aromatherapy. You would
think, from the accounts of herbalists and
medical practitioners, that Lavender was
their panacea, a remedy for just about
anything. It is a first-aid kit all by itself.
Americans do not have a heritage of es-
sential oil usage in the home, so it is a
novelty to consider that a perfume could
be the most important item in the family
medicine chest. For burns, even severe
burns, lavender has no equal. As an anal-
gesic, it loves pain, as anti-infectant, it
protects against all infection, as anti in-
flammatory, it normalizes tissue and fluid
exchange, as anti toxin, it neutralizes the
toxins produced by the break down of
burned cells. But its power to speed heal-
ing, often with no scarring is nothing
short of magical, which of course is more
of a reflection on the ability of the body to
heal itself when given the right tools, than
the power of Lavender itself.

Lavender has long been used for mental
or emotional problems, almost any skin
condition, high blood pressure and diges-
tive disorders. By nature it is gentle and
soothing making it ideal for solving any
problems with pregnancy, birthing and
infant care. Leading practitioners over-
seas regard lavender as a very safe remedy,
yet so powerful, it is routinely diluted
with quality vegetable oils (like almond
oil), without losing any effect.

One of the most beautiful things to do for
yourself when you’re not feeling great is
to run a hot tub, stir in 3-4 drops of
essential oil of Lavender, climb in and
surrender yourself and your problems to
the soothing comfort of an aromatherapy
treatment. Your skin will love the laven-
der and when you breathe in the vapors,
they’ll go right to the center of your brain
where they will activate memories of past
experiences associated with lavender. This
was officially discovered in 1989 but you
won’t need any training to get the effect.
It seems that by using blends of essential

oils, we may be able to uncover and
neutralize old emotional traumas that have
legacies longer than this lifetime.

It takes 220 lbs. Of Lavender blossom to
make 1 ½ to 2 ½ lbs. of oil. However if
you take 220 lbs. Of hybrid-cross with
aspic, called Lavandin, you get 6 ½ lbs. of
oil. Most of the world’s Lavender is
Lavandin which is a good antiseptic and
is a wonderful calming fragrance, but it
doesn’t belong in you’re first aid kit.



CFCUCFCUCFCUCFCUCFCU
Chetco Federal Credit Union

Equal
Housing
Lender

NCUA

1000 Oregon, Port Orford (541) 332-3711
www.chetcofcu.org cfcu@wave.net

We have
a variety of

IRA
Savings

Accounts
For You

McNair True Value Hardware
Help is just around the corner

1935 N. Oregon St., Port Orford
(541) 332-3371

Ricardo’s
Early Bird Dinner

Tuesday thru Friday $ 2:30 - 5:00pm
All dinners includes rice, beans and salad

$4.95
Choose one:

$ Beef and Bean Burrito
$ Chicken and Bean Burrito
$ Beef Enchilada
$ Chicken Enchilada
$ Beef or Chicken Taco Salad

No Substitutions
Not Available for Take Out

812 N. Hwy 101, Port Orford, OR

Bartlett's Cafe
Sunday Mar 29

Ron’s Choice

Monday Mar 30
Chicken Enchilada

Tuesday Mar 31
Swiss Steak

Wednesday Apr 1
Cook’s Choice

Thursday Apr 2
Spaghetti

Open 6am to 8pm Every Day
Located across Hwy 101 from

The Downtown Fun Zone
in Port Orford

Weed & Feed
$5.37

Lawn
Fertilizer

$4.37

16 # Bags

Make a LOCAL phone call
and connect to

20,000,000+ sites!
AOL, Compuserve, News,

Education, Entertainment, Shopping,
and the rest of the known universe!

@Harborside
1-800-680-8855

Brookings, OR
(or sign up at The Downtown Fun Zone)

Breuer Construction
General Contractor

(541) 332-1502
Lic # 111694, Bonded & Insured

Drafting, Designs

Custom Homes & Commercial

See Country Cape Home
behind Driftwood Elementary

Personal Interest Classes

The Curry Program of Southwestern Or-
egon Community College not only offers
college transfer classes but personal in-
terest classes as well.

There are several art classes in Port Orford
presented by Marlene Gay. The are paint-
ing/watercolor lab, drawing lab and color
theory workshop. In Gold Beach there is
beginning jewelry design and a ceramics
lab.

The Port Orford area offers many types of
exercise classes. You can work out with
Aerobics, stretch out with Yoga or bal-
ance out with Tai Chi. Anyway you like

to exercise, it’s covered through South-
western.

Sign Language is again being offered in
Port Orford and Gold Beach. As an intro-
duction to American Sign Language, this
class will cover deaf idioms, body lan-
guage, facial expressions, manual alpha-
bet, finger spelling, numbers and count-
ing.

Introduction to microcomputers and per-
sonal typing are available through the
Port Orford Business Lab. So if you want
to acquire new skills or just brush up on
some old ones, this class will help.

Gold Beach campus is offering a short
course on local geology. This course will
have two lectures and two field trips.
You’ll be able to learn about the geologic
history of Curry County as well as see it.

Also in Gold Beach we have Stage Pres-
ence, a theater workshop. This is a
beginning acting class that covers the
essentials of stage presence as it relates to
performance in theater, film and general
interpersonal communications.

Spring term starts the week of March 30.
Check your class schedule of call South-
western for the days and times of your
favorite class. Gold Beach 247-2741 or
Port Orford 332-3023 (Fridays).



Need Need Need Need Need WWWWWaaaaater?ter?ter?ter?ter?
SOUTH COAST DRILLING

Serving all of Coos & Curry Counties
Water Well Drilling & Pump Systems

Residential $$$$$ Irrigation

CALL

New construction
Deepening
Repair / Cleaning

$$$$$ Estimates
$$$$$ Site Evaluation
$$$$$ Well Profiles

FREE{
Member of Senior Discounts $$$$$ Financing Available

332-6023
Todd Merryman (owner) WWC#1604 CCB# 121259

Letter to the Editor,

We are all extremely disappointed at the
outcome of the recent bond election where
we lost by 40 votes.  This letter is to
explain to you why we are going to resub-
mit this for another vote in May.

We believe that what we were asking for
in the Curry Health District in regards to
Curry General Hospital and Curry Fam-
ily Medical was a no-frills, no-fluff, ab-
solutely essential capital expenditures that
need to be made to keep our health system
going. An inadequate job was done in our
last bond issue to inform the voters of the
absolute urgency of this bond. Certainly,
one of Curry General’s patients who re-
cently had to be immediately moved from
his patient room because of a roof leak
and sheetrock that was falling from the
ceiling, knows the urgency of our capital
expenditures for the roof.

Once you know the absolute urgency of
passing this bond issue, we feel that the
better-informed members of this health
district will pass the bond issue handily.
However, if it fails again, as the manage-
ment of Curry General Hospital, we will
have to find the money for these critical
capital expenditures, and the departments

which are not self supporting will have to
be eliminated. Lab, x-ray, inpatients and
operating room are currently self-sup-
porting. However, the biggest losers that
the hospital has are the emergency room
and Curry Family Medical. Therefore,
we will have to consider closing the emer-
gency room and curry family medical to
try to salvage the remainder of the hospi-
tal. If we have to take these drastic mea-
sures, we feel this will be putting the
entire hospital on a fast track to closure.

Curry General Hospital has been com-
mitted to Curry Family Medical for 10
years. The management of Curry General
Hospital as well as Dr. Pitchford feel that
the survival of Curry Family Medical
Clinic is essential and in the future should
be the nucleus of health care in Port
Orford.

There are very few communities of 2,000
or less people in this country that have a
general hospital. Once this hospital closes,
we are certain it will never be reopened.
Ultimately, if we lose our emergency
room and/or hospital, we think it is self-
evident to all of us the tremendous nega-
tive impact it will have on our health
district and property values in the health
district. This bond issue is absolutely

essential for a healthy Curry General
Hospital so it can continue to support its
departments that are not self-supporting
like Curry Family Medical and the emer-
gency room.

We at Curry General Hospital have
worked hard over the last two years to
emphasize quality and fiscal responsibil-
ity. However, there is no money available
for the very critical needs to keep this
hospital alive. We feel our outlook for the
hospital and our health systems is better
than ever, however, another “No” vote
would be a crippling blow to our entire
healthcare system.

We certainly hope you will reconsider
your “No” vote and vote “Yes” on the
upcoming Quest for Quality/Save the
Hospital bond issue.

Thank you very much for your attention.

R.G. Williams, M.D, Chief of Staff
Randy Scholten, Hospital Admin.

Millie Bird, R.N., Clinical Admin.

Public Education Committee

The Curry County Committee for Public
Education will meet at 9:30am on Satur-
day morning, March 28, at the Gold Beach
City Hall.  Maggie Jackson, nurse for the
Central Curry School District, will be the
speaker, and her topic will be the STARS
program, currently operating in all three
Curry County school districts.  Anyone
interested is invited.



Crazy Norwegians
Thursday Special

All Beef Chicago Frank
with Sauerkraut, Buttermilk Biscuit and a cup
of German Potato Soup

$4.50

Crazy Norwegians - 3-26-98

“A friend in need,” my neighbor said to me—
“A friend indeed is what I mean to be;

In time of trouble I will come to you
And in the hour of need you’ll find me true.”

I thought a bit, and took him by the hand;
“My friend,” said I, you do not understand

The inner meaning of that simple rhyme—
A friend is what the heart needs all the time.

— Henry Van Dyke

Spring is in the air, yes its true
This poem is for you, friends old and new

— Russ

CPR Class

The Southwestern Oregon Community
College is offering an American Heart
CPR class on Saturday, April 4, from
8:30am – 5:30pm, at the Port Orford City
Hall. Instructors Lynda Foster an Donna
Lindberg will instruct the class. Students
will learn cardiopulmonary resuscitation
techniques for use on infants, children
and adults. Renew your current CPR cer-
tification or learn these life-saving
techniques for the first time. Cost of the
class is $26 and pre-registration is re-
quired.

Call SWOCC for more information or to
register. Gold Beach 247-2741 or Port
Orford (Fridays) 332-3023.

Gary James Karlovich

A memorial service for Gary James
Karlovich will be held April 4, 1998 at
Port Orford Cemetery, Port Orford, OR,
at 2pm.

Gary was born May 18, 1954 in San
Pedro, CA. He died December 6, 1997 at
his home near Langlois, after a short
illness.

He came to Oregon when he was a teen-
ager and spent most of his young life as a
commercial fisherman. He loved hunt-
ing, pleasure fishing and photography.

His maternal grandparents, John and Ruth
Barber of Port Orford and his fraternal
grandparents Frank and Jean Karlovich
of Allentown, PA preceded him in death.

Gary is survived by two sons, Steven and
Jason Karlovich of Myrtle Beach, his
parents Nelda and Dee Tidwell, and two
brothers Frank and Martha Karlovich of
California and Charles and Laurie
Karlovich of Hawaii and one sister Bar-
bara and Steve Eckman, as well as many
nieces and nephews.

All friends are welcome to share this
tribute with us. No flowers please.

NCFCC

The North Curry Families and Children’s
Center (NCFCC) invite local artists, and
those who enjoy children’s activities to
become a part of this summer’s Arts and
Recreation Day Camp. The program is
scheduled for Monday thru Friday, Aug.
10-21, 9am–3pm, at the Port Orford
American Legion Hall and Langlois Fire
Hall. If you have a talent or interest in
Arts, Crafts or Outdoor Activities, which
you think might be interesting to our
youth, please pick up an application at the
NCFCC, Port Orford Health Clinic (Blue
Building), 1403 Oregon St., or call Tere
Tronson at 332-9191, or Carolyn Barnes
at 332-4355.

Pacific Prom Fashion Show

The seniors at Pacific High School are
having their Annual Prom Fashion Show
in the high school gym on April 3, at 7pm.
Fashions are provided by Weddings Etc.
Children $2, adults $3 and family $10.



INTERNET! INTERNET! INTERNET!

Tired of hearing everyone talk about how great the
Internet is, especially using E-Mail to your loved ones

GET ON IT

Sign up thru me and you will receive Bonuses Galore.
2 Free Weeks via Harborside (Local Internet Provider.)
A Six Month Subscription to Yahoo Internet Life Mag.

Free Telephone Support.  Call for Details.

Robert J. Kehl Tel. 332-2036  Fax. 332-7056
Computer Consultant, Maintenance & Repair

On Site Service  Reasonable Rates

Letter to the Editor,

Due to an irreversible hearing loss, I find
that I am unable to properly conduct or
interact in Port meetings.  I have served
the Port of Port Orford for a period of
thirteen years as a Port Commissioner,
budget member, liaison officer, and vol-
unteer laborer.

I have great pride in being part of the
evolution of a Port about to be dissolved
to one that is competitive with other Or-
egon coastal ports.  The highlight, of
course, was the passage of the reconstruc-
tion Port Bond.

Hopefully, the remaining members of the
Port Commission will make every effort
to insure that the Port District is equally
represented by a cross-section of the vot-
ers within the District.  It was these voters
that passed the bond.

Finally, I wish to note that it was my good
fortune to have been able to serve with
many outstanding local citizens who also
volunteered their time and money to the
Port Commissioners.

Sincerely,
William (Bill) Oleson

Bone Health Class at Sisters

Sister’s Natural Grocery & Café with
Graeme Graydon present a class on Bone
Health with Natural Progesterone.

The class will be held at the store on
Thursday, April 2nd at 7pm. The cost is
$5. Call Kelly at 332-3640 or Graeme at
332-6295.

SWOCC Schedule

Southwestern Oregon Community Col-
lege, Curry Program’s Spring class sched-
ule is out and registration has begun. Two
classes had incorrect locations in the
schedule: Rick Bennett’s class, History
of Western Art, will be held on Tuesdays
from 6 to 9pm at the Brookings South-
western campus, 420 Alder Street.
Hormone’s Happen, a three-part semi-
nar, will be held on March 17th and April
14th at Curry General Hospital in Gold
Beach. The last session will be at the
Brookings Southwestern campus on
March 13th from 12:30 to 2pm. Class
space for most classes is limited, students
are urged to register now. Spring quarter
classes begin March 30th. For more in-
formation call Southwestern at (541) 469-
5017.

Letter to the Editor,

On Wednesday, March 18, I attended a
meeting in regard to the wall at Battle
Rock Park, hastily called by concerned
citizens.  Posted notices indicated that the
Oregon Department of Transportation
(ODOT) officials would be in attendance.
However, they did not show up.  Their
excuse was that the meeting was not
called by an organized group, so that no
one who could make any changes was
there.  What will happen now?

The citizens better find out what the Com-
munity Resource Team and ODOT have
in mind for beautification of Highway
101.  It looks by the plans like they want
to reduce 101 to a single lane each way
through our town.  The citizens had better
have them put up barricades to indicate
just how lane changes and the new plant-
ing areas are going to effect the flow of
traffic and how difficult it will be to make
a left turn.  Ask CRT and ODOT to put up
something that is temporary so we can see
how it will work, look, and effect our
businesses.

Walt Kaplan

Port Orford Library

The Friends of the Port Orford Library
are having a Book Sale on April 18th to
kick off National Library Week. We would
appreciate your used books. We will wel-
come books on cassette also. Bring them
to the library at your convenience.

Shirley Nelson, Children’s Librarian for
the last few years, is resigning. She and
her husband, Milt, plan a trip to Europe
and other points of interest. We will miss
her and wish the Nelson family a wonder-
ful vacation.

The Library Board has decided not to fill
this position due to budget constraints.
This will cause a change in our hours. We
will only be open until 5pm on Thursday
instead of 8pm. The Friends of the Li-
brary and other great volunteers are going

to attempt to keep the library open on
Saturdays for the usual hours of 1-5pm.



Paradise Cafe
Open 6:00am to 3:00pm

every day

Orders to go

Free delivery in town

See you in Paradise
1825 N. Oregon
Port Orford (541) 332-8104

Sea Breeze
Florist

Order

Highway 101, Port Orford (541) 332-1185

Buck�s

This week’s PhotoFinishing Special - Mar 25-Mar 31

Photo Key Chain - $8.99
(see photo center for details)

COLOR REPRINTS
3” standard size reprint .............. 16¢
4” custom size reprint ................ 19¢
5” enlargement ........................... 89¢
(applies to standard size 135 or 110 full frame negatives)

Complete Home Repair
New Structure

Custom Painting
Hardwood Floors

Albert Levesque
Lic. # 0122457
P.O. Box 174

Port Orford, OR 97465

(541) 332-0109

Easter Lillies
Now

World Wide Wire Service
(541) 332-0445 Shop 311 6th St.
(541) 332-8265 Eve. & Sun. Port Orford

Letter to the Editor,
The Port Orford News has refused to print
my response to Donna Lindberg.  The
Fun Zone refused to print both letters due
to their length.  Donna’s letter was in
excess of 1200 words; mine was approxi-
mately 885 words.  The Curry County
Reporter printed my letter even though it
was longer than they like to print.  If the
Fun Zone does not like a letter they will
print a rebuttal in the same issue, but they
will print the letter.  Since the Port Orford
News wants to be biased, and I can get the
same news they print from the Fun Zone
and the Curry County Reporter, I am
canceling my subscription.  Any further
letters will be in the other two papers.

If you have any questions or complaints
about the ambulance service, the number
to call is Roger Fox at 503-731-4011.  He
is head of the Emergency Medical Ser-
vices in Oregon.  You can also call your
commissioner.

Clarence D. Smith

Letter to the Editor.

For generations Battle Rock has been a
gathering place of the local residents and
tourists.  A place to watch whales, enjoy
morning coffee, watch winter storms, to
meditate, etc.

A place of natural breath taking beauty
has been redesigned, forfeiting the view
to many of us.  I apologize to the citizens
of Port Orford for not attending the CRT
meetings, however, in my defense, I did
not dream a wall would be constructed in
such a way as to block that view.

An available solution to our mutual dis-
tress might be to apply for one of the
numerous grants available, to enlarge the
existing lower level parking area at the
east end of 5th street.  Any grant money
for that?  (I believe this has been consid-
ered previously.)

Sincerely,
Jean Kilburn

Spring Beach Cleanup
By Laura Rhodes, Park Ranger

Mark your calendars! April 4, 1998, from
10:00am to 1:00pm

Get out your heavy rubber gloves and
join thousands of other volunteers as they
participate in “The Great Oregon Spring
Beach Cleanup”.

There will be access point coordinators at
Cape Blanco State Park beach parking
lot, Battle Rock City Park, Ophir Rest
area, and Gold Beach on the South Jetty.
These are meeting sites for signing in,
getting SOLV garbage bags, and receiv-
ing safety tips.

This annual event gives citizens of the
local area a chance to participate in en-
hancing the cleanliness of a beautiful
asset, our beaches. Through the beach
clean up we provide cleaner, safer beaches
for both Oregonian’s and the invaluable
tourists who visit our beaches to enjoy. I
am hoping that together we can make this
years annual beach clean up a big suc-
cess! 28 tons of debris was removed from
the Oregon Coast during last years “Spring
Beach Cleanup”.

If you would like more information on
this years “Spring Beach Cleanup” call
Laura Rhodes or Pat Bry at Humbug
Mountain State Park (541) 332-6774
Monday-Friday 8am – 4:30pm.



SOUTHWESTERNSOUTHWESTERNSOUTHWESTERNSOUTHWESTERNSOUTHWESTERN
Oregon Community College

Build a Positive Future with Southwestern

Spring Term Classes Begin March 30

Port Orford Personal Interest Classes

REGISTER NOW by phone with VISA or MASTERCARD,
or by fax, mail, or in person at:

Southwestern Oregon Community College
29392 Ellensburg, P.O. Box K 1202 Oregon Street
(on the Curry Co. Fairgrounds) (in Driftwood Elementary)
Gold Beach, OR  97444 Port Orford, OR  97465
(541) 247-2741 Fridays Only
FAX 247-6247 (541) 332-3023

Word Processing
Personal Typing
Personal Math

Yoga
Tai Chi

Aerobics

Beginning Sign Language
Intermediate Sign Language

Adult Basic Skills / GED Prep
English as a Second Language

Conversational Spanish

Additional Classes in Gold Beach
Ceramics

Stage Presence
Hospice Training

Beginning Jewelry Design

Port Orford Workshops
CPR (American Heart), 4/4 Medic First Aid/ CPR, 5/2

Gold Beach Workshops
Hormones Happen .........................3/17, 4/14, 5/13
Medic First Aid / CPR ........................................4/4
Word Processing Basics ............................4/9-4/30
Internet Seminar ...............................................4/25
Illinois Trail Wildflower Hike ..........................4/25
Mushroom Id ...........................................4/24 & 25
Local Geology .....................................5/1, 2, 8 & 9
Defensive Driving (AARP) .........................5/6 & 7
Watershed Stewards ................................5/15 & 16
Curry County Mini-History ..............................5/15
Intro Windows 95 .............................................5/23
Therapeutic Touch .......................................6/5 & 6

GALLERY SHOW
First in a series

of one-nite-stands

Tim Greathead
SEASCAPES
Friday, March 27
5:00pm - 7:00pm

904 Oregon St. - Hwy 101
(Across from Circle K)

Signal Corps OCS

The newly formed (1995) Signal Corps
OCS Association (A non-profit, veteran’s
fraternal organization) is facing the al-
most overwhelming task of locating the
25, 000 graduates of the 3 Signal Officer
Candidate School programs that operated
during WWII, the Korean War and fi-
nally during Vietnam While we have
located over half of the Korean War and
Vietnam era graduates, we have little
information on the 21,000 graduates that
came out of the WWII program. Despite
this lack of information approximately
2000 have been located.We have ac-
counted for over 3800 graduates total,
and we provide an information service to
the surviving family members of those
who are deceased.

If you could run this letter, some of those
we are attempting to locate, or a family
member, may be able to contact us for
information. We also ask all those who
have any information on the Signal OCS
program, both graduates and cadre, to
contact us and request that each provide
us with any documentation they may have
on the programs.

Richard Green - Chairman
US Army Signal Corps OCS Associa-

tion
Route 18 Box 643

Lake City FL 32025
(904) 752-6950

rgreen@isgroup.net



Dr. Tom Pitchford

Office Hours:
Mon, Wed, Thu, Fri
Please call for appointment

535A  12th  St.,  Port Orford
(in back of the Chevron station)

(541) 332-6005
We accept

Oregon Health Plan
and

All Insurances

Jack Pruitt
OR Lic. #50032

(541) 332-0332

Hot Tar

Roofing

Construction

Port Orford
Discount Drug

Pure Spring Water
Stock up now,

before the storm!
89¢ / gal $ $2.25 2½ gal

755 N. Oregon
332-1100 Voice $ 332-0120 Fax

Real Estate

Land & Lamb
Langlois — 348-2500

Farm Mart
Fencing $ Feed
Culvert $ Gates

Animal Husbandry Supplies

Across from Ocean Spray
347-4356

HOME & FARM
VETERINARY SERVICE

WILL WILCUT, D.V.M.
(541) 332-2039

A Mobile Veterinary Service
Serving Curry & Coos Counties

Arts Council Meets

The Port Orford Arts Council will meet at
7:00pm, Wednesday, April 1, in the North
Curry Service Center (blue building) 1403
Highway 101.  The meeting is open to all.

Letter to the Editor,

Well neighbors I see some “Johnny come
Lately’s” are bound and determined to
change Captain Tichenor’s settlement.
Interesting enough Port Orford’s popula-
tion in 1854 was about 1,000 inhabitants
and the present town population reads
1,000.  Don’t you suppose that ought to
be a signal to the newcomers about quickly
changing things.  Instead I hear from a
local townsperson saying they hear new-
comers are saying they’re going to change
the old historic settlement (oldest on the
Oregon coast).

First on the latest improvement list is
fixing Battle Rock Park, a place where a

majority of the local citizens’ “liked just
the way it was”.  (Complete with side-
walk, Cottoneva’s propeller and shaft,
and historic sign out front view).

From perfection the way it was we now
have a Berlin Wall edifice in memory of
the new do gooders.

The new Battle Rock Park change will
certainly inject magic potion spending to
local businesses and most important guide
lost tourists on their way.

I am quite sure from now on more local
folks will be watching the new proposals.

A new business venture will be gleaned!

One of the park’s shops can rent handy
little handheld periscopes for all to see us
as we pull up to see the once unobstructed
treasure of the community.

Parts of the wall will remain three blocks
high due to “extreme danger”.  A CRT
member told me yes we may need handy
little hand held periscopes to see over the
new “Port Orford Berlin Wall”!

Brice Wagner



No Muss, No Fuss,
No Dust, Guaranteed!

541-247-2674
Dean Earls

Licensed, Bonded & Insured
CCB # 116822

Open 7 Days!

175 2nd Street
The Continuum Building

Old Town Bandon
(541) 347-3965

MelandarMelandarMelandarMelandarMelandarBrian Danforth, D.D.S.

Family Dentistry

Flexible Hours

94283 Wedderburn Loop
P.O. Box 246

Wedderburn, OR 97491
(541) 247-6443

Jewelry & Gifts
Fine Jewelry

Brand New
Designs!

We just returned from
the Jewelry & Gift Show
$ 14kt White Gold Jewelry
$ Diamond, Sapphire, & Ruby

Bracelets
$ Men’s Professional & Sport Gifts
$ Diamond Anniversary Bands
$ Cultured Pearls
$ Diamond, Ruby & Sapphire

Jackets

Hughes House

Hughes House on the southern Oregon
coast celebrates its one-hundredth birth-
day this year. Built of Port Orford cedar in
1898 by Swedish immigrant Pehr Johan
Lindberg, the graceful Eastlake Victorian
farmhouse has been mostly restored. The
house was built for Patrick and Jane
Hughes, who farmed the nearby river
bottom land and raised seven children
before moving into the new house late in
their lives.

Patrick Hughes and Jane O’Neill were
born in County Tyrone, Ireland, but were
not acquainted until they came to America.
They; met and married and came west,

Roaring Sea Open House

Everyone is invited to enjoy the featured
artists and musicians at the Last-Sunday-
of-the-Month Open House at Roaring
Sea Arts, 41687 Highway 101 South,
Port Orford, from 2:00 to 5:00, March 29.

Featured this month will be tapestries by
Drusilla Dunshee of Bandon, multi-me-
dia paintings by Georganne White of Port
Orford, and wild, wonderful basket cre-
ations by Shannon Weber, formally from
this area, coming back for a special visit
from her home in West Fir.

Informal music performances by the
Kammeroque Ensemble, with our new
violinist, Amy Moore, and pianist Bar-
bara Leeling, take place at approximately
2:15, 3:15 and 4:15.

Come share the entertainment, refresh-
ments, and snacks – which are as usual,
potluck. It’s always fun, and always more
fun with more people. If you have ques-
tions, call Donna at 332-4444.

where Patrick searched for gold. Decid-
ing to settle for farming, Patrick worked
for a Langlois dairyman, trading labor for
land from 1860 onward. He eventually
owned nearly 2,000 acres, land, which
now comprises Cape Blanco State Park.
His herd of more than 100 cows produced
high quality butter sold as far away as San
Francisco. He also sold and traded milk,
smoked and cured meats and fish.

Placed on the National Register of His-
toric Places in late 1980, Hughes House
was opened to the public in the 80’s. The
1998 season begins Thursday, April 2,
with tours 10am to 3:30pm. This sched-
ule continues through October, every day
except Tuesday and Wednesday.

Centennial activities will be held through-
out the season. Marlene Gay, local artist
who designed a special poster, will auto-
graph posters April 2nd between 1 and
4pm. The house is located within Cape
Blanco State Park, west of Highway 101.
Turn four miles north of Port Orford. For
further information, call (541) 332-6774,
332-1705 or 332-2352.

Volunteers are greatly needed, call 332-
6774.



Continued on next page

REAL ESTATE & RENTALS

LAKE FRONT  3 bedroom, family room,
new woodburner, private monthly/
weekly. (541) 332-2725 or (415) 459-
1507

2 BDRM. MOBILE clean, warm storage
shed sewer and garbage paid. First, last,
deposit. $375. 332-2046.

SMALL ONE BEDROOM apartment
private entrance. All utilities furnished
$350/mo., $150 cleaning deposit. 332-
5204.

FULLY FURNISHED  efficiency apart-
ments – ocean view – q-sized bed, full
bath. Day, week or month. Call (541)
332-6610, above Grantland Mayfield
Gallery.

HOME OR BARE LAND . Buy or sell?
Call C.A. Smith Real Estate for informa-
tion or free market analysis, 27 years of
service in Port Orford, 332-4132 or 332-
6802.

2 BDRM. HOUSE. Langlois. Wash/dry
hookup. Lg. Storage/loft. $395/mo. First
and $425 dep. Water, garbage inc. Pet ok.
332-6060 weekdays till 6:30pm or 348-
2208.

RV/TRAILER SPACE . Langlois. Off
Highway. $135/mo. Water, garbage inc.
332-6060 weekdays till 6:30pm or 348-
2208.

FOR RENT: 3-BEDROOM  house,
lakefront, beamed ceiling, fireplace, ter-
rific view, nice neighborhood $625/mo.
Available May 1st. 332-1375.

CURIOUS ABOUT  a price for your
home and or property call Sandra Ander-
son for a free comparative market analysis.
Siskiyou Coast Realty. 332-7777.

2 BDRM. APT. utilities included $400 to
$475/mo depending on family size. First,
last & security deposit 332-9575.

FOR RENT: PORT ORFORD three
bedroom house $460/month, $450/secu-
rity. One bedroom cottage $325/month
$300/security. References required. No
dogs. Both available now. (541) 247-
2005.

SERVICES

BANKRUPTCY, DIVORCE, Wills,
Trusts, Deeds. Join our list of satisfied
customers. For a low cost, sensible non-
lawyer alternative call Summer Rain
Services. 347-9196.

TREE SERVICE Limbing, topping, fall-
ing. Call Douglas W. Trimble. Bonded,
insured, Lic. #119157 at (541) 332-1010.

OLSON’S CARETAKING SERVICE .
Insured & bonded from Port Orford to
Bandon. Security checks, pets, plants
weekly or monthly. Call 347-3357.

DANNY’S LAUNDROMAT  open (7)
days a week. You wash or we wash.
Attendant on duty. Located between 10th
& 11th St. in Bandon

HORSE LOGGING  – low impact eco-
logically sound forestry practices.
332-3056. Call Steve in evenings.

MOBILE LOCKSMITH SERVICE  –
keys, installations, repairs, locks opened.
Auto, home, business. Bonded 332-7404.

THE WOODSCAPER IS BACK  – tree
topping, limbing, fruit tree pruning and
complete dead tree removal. Call 347-
2817 for free estimate.

RAMCELL CELLULAR  March Spe-
cial – Free Activation, $50 credit, 30 free
minutes, accessories at cost. Call Cheryl
Williams your local representative at 670-
2410(cellular number).

GALLERY SHOW  first in a series of
one nite stands. Tim Greathead seascapes
Friday, March 27, 5pm-7pm, 905 Oregon
– Hwy. 101 across from Circle K.

DRIVEWAY MAINTENANCE  and
construction. Grader, roller, 5-yard dump
truck, brush cutter, mower. Shale, gravel,
topsoil. CCB #127991 332-4030.

INSIDE CONNECTIONS  offers home
and business installation, repair, prewire
of your telephone – TV jacks and wiring.
347-8038 CCB#121720.

COUNSELING  for individuals, couples
& families. Ernest Thayer, counselor for
20 years, maintains a practice in Port
Orford & Bandon. All issues including
relationships, parenting, depression &
abuse. Sliding fee scale (sorry no insur-
ance). Call for a free confidential
assessment. 332-3210.

JOHN B. HOUSER, Barber-Hairdresser,
553 - 19th Street, Port Orford, 332-2050.
Hours Tues. Thru Fri. From 9 to 5 and
Sat. 10 till 2.

CARPETS DIRTY? Need Janitorial
Services? Call Sunrise Carpet Cleaning!
and insured. Free estimates. Call Cliff at
347-3164. Residential and commercial,
licensed.

GARAGE SALES

CONTRACTOR’S SALE  March 28 –
9am-5pm. Rain cancels to the following
weekend. Power tools, Knaack boxes,
barricades, doors (french & solid core),
wood windows, furniture, etc. 1136 Wash-
ington St., Port Orford. 332-1502.

3 PARTY GARAGE SALE , Fri., Sat.,
March 27th & 28th, 10am to 4pm, 45338
Hwy. 101 Sixes behind the Gorse Place.
Lots of nice things. Rain or shine.

GARAGE SALE  28th, 29th, 10am –
6:30pm. All kinds of stuff, furniture, ap-
pliances, clean nicer clothing. From
Jackson, right 25th, right Jefferson, left to
143 WOODGLEN.



Classified Ads
Continued from previous page Ali’s Auto Body

Body Work - Insurance Collision Repair
Windshield Replacement & New Radiators

We Sell Small Trucks & Cars & Auto Body Parts

TOWING
1320 N. Highway 101 (541) 332-0333

SEAGULL TAX SERVICE
ELECTRONIC FILING

RAPID REFUNDS
BUSINESS & INDIVIDUAL RETURNS

1120 Fillmore
Bandon, OR 97411

347-9041

THE WOODEN NICKEL
Handcrafted Myrtlewood

Retail - Wholesale
(541) 332-5201
1205 Oregon St.

Port Orford, OR 97465

Mary’s Herbs
For all your health shop needs

Full service herb & vitamin shop
Energy - weight loss - detox -

wellness - multiples, etc.
Low cost home water filtration system removes

Giardia, E. Coli, Coliform, Sediment
Phone/Mail order available. Bandon 347-9586

YARD SALE  – 428 – 9th St., Port Orford,
Fri.-Sat., 27-28, noon/4:30. All maga-
zines – craft magazines, books,
cookbooks, clothes (adult-kids) ½ price!

EMPLOYMENT

PORT ORFORD Langlois School Dis-
trict has the following licensed positions
open for the 1998-99 school year: High
School Agricultural Science Instructor,
ESL, Foreign Language Spanish, French
or other combination; Middle School
Math Instructor; High School English,
Journalism Instructor. Coaching positions
open are Pacific High School Rally Advi-
sor, Blanco Volleyball Coach and Blanco
Cross Country Coach. Applications may
be obtained by calling (541) 348-2337 or
by writing to 2CJ School District, P.O.
Box 8, Port Orford, OR 97465.

LOST & FOUND

IF YOU ARE MISSING  a brown horse
that has a white mane please phone the
Andrews at 332-4625.

MISCELLANEOUS

WANTED TO BUY  old oak or unique
furniture for small local shop broken or
painted ok. Also wanted display case.
332-2046.

SALE: RCA 17” COLOR TV  with re-
mote, works great! $60 call 332-7067.

FRIGIDAIRE LAUNDRY CENTER
$500. Top of the line, saves water and
electric. Passing on good luck reason for
selling. 332-9025 after 1pm.

SHEETROCK Approximately 40 sheets
¼” ordered too much $1.00 off retail.
Treadmill (Sears) like new paid $799 will
take $399 – has pulse heavy duty. 332-
2903.

ART SUPPLIES – Carry a large supply
of items, including sketch pads, pencils,
watercolors, oils, acrylics, canvas,
brushes, easels and art tables, kids items,
FIMO and Modeling Clay, all at reason-
able prices at BASS on the Pedway, 175
– 2nd St. Oldtown Bandon, phone 347-
4482. Open 10am to 5:30pm daily.

CAPTAIN STYLE  twin bed $30.00 332-
4001.

1990 SUBARU 4X4 LOYALE, low blue
book, new tires, tune-up station wagon
$4,400 332-3141.

MAC POWERBOOK 5300 8/500 w/
GV PCMIA modem, little use, 1 year old
power PC $900. Upright piano oak $600
nice 332-9775.

FOR SALE 1972 WINNEBAGO M.H.
$3,000. Cash. Phone 332-4822.

MAKE YOUR OWN CD-ROM’S  or
music CD’s! We have blank CD-R media
for $2.95 each. Buy 10 and save more.
The Downtown Fun Zone, Hwy. 101, in
Port Orford. 332-6565.

RENT A MOVIE.  Lots of new movies
this week Invisible Dad, I Know What
You Did Last Summer, Thousand Acres,
Ulee’s Gold, Hope, & One Night Stand
plus a number of new to the store titles.The
Downtown Fun Zone is open 9:30am till
6pm Monday thru Thursday and from
9:30 till 7pm Friday and Saturday. Closed
on Sunday.

FOR SALE SEASONED FIREWOOD
by the cord. Call 332-9031.

L&R VARIETY  open 7 days a week
9am-5pm. Something for everybody:
gifts, collectibles, tools, books, knives &
jewelry. Good prices. 1819 Oregon St.,
Port Orford.

MINI STORAGE/U-HAUL . 200+ stor-
age units, 150+ climate controlled.
Airport-U-Stor, across from Ocean Spray
347-4356.



Good News
Continued from front cover

Everything for the Builder!

Western Builders Supply, Inc.
92778 Knapp Road, Port Orford, Oregon

(541) 332-4161 Sales $$$$$ 332-4803 Concrete $$$$$ 332-4501 Office
(541) 332-4902 FAX

Ready Mixed Concrete $ Gravel $ Concrete Products
Lumber $ Plywood $ Paneling
Doors $ Windows $ Insulation

Sheet Rock $ Builder’s Hardware
Paint $  Plumbing $ Electrical

March

Specia
ls

Close-Out Sale
on

Lawn and Garden Suplies

Wayfinder Site was very thorough.  Eleven
front-page articles about the Wayfinder
Site appeared in the Port Orford Press
over the last year as well a front-page
article in the World.  I wrote about it many
times in my articles in this newspaper.

The main source of problems has been the
height of the retaining wall.  Those who
attended the planning meetings were as-
sured the wall would be no higher than
16-18” tall and a person sitting in a car
would be able to park at Battle Rock and
have an unobstructed view of the beach
and ocean.  We were told by ODOT
Wayfinder Site representative Joe Paiva
the height of the wall was a negotiable
one.  Unfortunately Joe Paiva became
quite ill and could not follow through
with the construction of the Wayfinder
Site.

People both for and against the project
found the brick wall that went up two
weeks ago too high and based on public
pressure one level of bricks was knocked
off removing eight inches of height.  I
have been told the City of Port Orford and
ODOT have agreed on the new height of
the wall and the project is a go.  One other

compromise has been to decrease the size
of the sidewalk from seven and a half feet
wide to six feet wide.

I believe when the Wayfinder Site is
complete most of us including me will
find it an attractive addition to Battle
Rock Park.  I hope all of us learn a lesson
from this experience and get our concerns
taken care of in the planning stages rather
than well into the construction phase of a
project.  If the degree of community op-
position that has developed to the
Wayfinder Site had occurred in the plan-
ning stages it never would have been built
in Port Orford.  The Community Re-
source Team could not have done a better
job of keeping the public notified about
this project from the very beginning and
for that they are to be complimented.

Whiners and Crybabies
by Valerie Jean Kramer

I’m fed up and I suspect a lot of you are
too.  We have a few people in this town
who put a lot of their time and money into
trying to make this a better place for all of
us.  In return, they get a lot of complaints
and threats by those who like to sit on the
sidelines and complain.  I feel like this is
particularly true of at least two of the

current local issues - the Wayfinder View-
point and the local traffic enforcement -
though I’ve seen this symptom on many
other local affairs over the years.

As for the wayfinder, if you’re so upset
now, where were you when this was
being planned?  It was well publicised
and there was plenty of opportunity to
speak up then.  Sorry folks, you snooze
you lose.  You had plenty of chance to
talk then and you didn’t.  For crying out
loud, don’t start blubbering about it now.
I, for one, don’t want to hear it!  Maybe
you should get off your duff and partici-
pate a bit more.

As for the traffic situation.  I agree that the
wording on the signs, “when children are
present” is ambiguous.  Apparently it’s
legal definition includes any children
anywhere nearby including safely locked
away in the school building although it’s
rarely, if ever, enforced unless children
are visibly present outside the building.  I
still think a more specific sign would be
an improvement.

HOWEVER, this is NOT a Port Orford
problem!  You’ll see the same signs all
over the United States!  We don’t have
much, if any, control over the contents of
the signs and the local police are being
pretty darned fair about enforcing the
law.  I find it significant that most, if not
all, of the whiners are people who were
ticketed for doing more (often much more)
than the 30mph limit outside the school
district.  Come on folks you were busted
fair and square - get a life.

When I was growing up, this was a coun-
try where people took responsibility for
their actions.  If they made a mistake, they
accepted the penalty and tried to do better
the next time.  If life threw them a lemon,
they made lemonade.  Somehow since
then we’ve bred a society of “victims”
who never think they do anything wrong
but are always willing to complain and
blame someone else.   I don’t want to hear
about it.  If you must be a  crab, please  be
a hermit crab and do it in private!


